APRIL 21, 2004



REGULAR MEETING

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in their chambers, Room 551, Thomas J. Cahill Hall of Justice, 850 Bryant Street, San Francisco, at 5:35 p.m., in a Regular Meeting.

PRESENT:
Commissioners Perry, Quaranta, Chan, Friday, Makras

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF APRIL 7, 2004
Commissioner Quaranta made a motion for approval of the minutes for the meeting of April 7, 2004.  Second by Commissioner Friday.  Approved 5-0.

POLICE COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

a.
Motion of Calendaring of New Items

Commissioner Quaranta introduced Mr. Joseph Veronese, one of the six persons selected to become a Police Commissioner.

CHIEF’S ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REVIEW OF RECENT DEPARTMENT EVENTS                                                             
Chief Fong addressed the Commission and reported that this week has been a very busy week, having the services for Officer Isaac Espinoza and working with the family to settle administrative issues.

The Chief, along with Deputy Chief Parra, Legal, and Planning Divisions met with the Chinese Community to discuss how the department can improve services to mono-lingual communities and not just the Chinese community.

The Chief also attended a special hearing on the Civil Service Rules.  Rules were adopted and they appear to be workable.  However, there must be meet and confer conferences.  There cannot be any promotional examinations until these rules are in place.

Chief Fong and Deputy Chief Parra met, on Tuesday, with the different groups bidding to provide the department with an updated Report Management Information Services.  Lieutenant Gitmed explained the process to the Commission.  The process is called SAR, Strategical Analysis Reporting.  More than 55 vendors attended the information meetings held over the past months.  Thirteen vendors submitted proposals.  Of those 13, the department have selected six and will eventually select, who they consider, the number one vendor.  They will then visit other departments and view firsthand how the system is operating.  This system should bring the department into the 21st century.

OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT RE: STAFFING AND BUDGET AND SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS                                                        
Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, stated that Friday his office will participate in a conference with delegates from Tajikistan to discuss a climate of peace.  The 16 delegates represent police, schools, and security.  The conference will conclude with a dinner at the Russian Consulate.

Director Allen also reported that the OCC will be attending town hall meetings in the Visitation Valley and in Chinatown.

Director Allen also thanked Chief Fong and the Department for responding quickly to citizens’ problems during the week the department was in the mist of the death of Officer Espinoza.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RE: REVISED GENERAL ORDER 10.10, “MOTOR FLEET”                                                                                         
Taken off calendar.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Daniel Paz spoke in support of District Attorney Harris in not seeking the death penalty and against the police for asking DA Harris to recuse herself from the case.

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

____________________________

Lieutenant Edward Geeter

Secretary

San Francisco Police Commission
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